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Principal's Message: Thursday, 21
November, 2024 by Rachael Sole
Kia ora koutou, Guten tag, Bula, Nǐ hǎo, Mingalaba,
Namaste, Sàwàtdee, Hallo, As-salām 'alaykum, Min-ga-la-
ba, nín hǎo, Néih hóu, Konnichiwa, Chôm rab suôr, Tālofa,
Hola!, Kumusta, Vaṇakkam, Mālō e lelei, Bonjour, Kia
orana, Xin chào and

Image sourced from web site link (https://nzsl.nz)

On Friday, 8 November Brigit Scahill organised for a group of 8 Year 5 students to join her in visiting our
Lower Hutt Mayor: Campbell Barry. We all got to have afternoon tea with him in his office and have
conversations about what the students loved about living in Lower Hutt. Our students also made
suggestions regarding changes they would like to see. We then all visited the mayoral chambers and
got a real feel for how local Government is run. It was an interesting comparison for our students as
only the previous week, they had visited Parliament and seen how Central Government works.

Many of our Year 6 students have been attending open days as their prospective Intermediate schools.
With visits to Hutt Intermediate, HIBS, St Oran's, and St Bernard's etc. It seems our graduating students
now have one foot still in Boulcott but their eyes and one foot looking ahead to next year and the new
adventures they have awaiting them in their Intermediate years.

Last Wednesday, two young girls had the opportunity to be "Principal for the Day", after their parents
successfully bid on this as an auction item prize at the recent Bingo evening, organised by our Home
and School team. Maddie and Matilda spent the day attending a Student Leadership meeting; asking
interview questions to a potential new teacher at our school; decorating our school's Christmas tree;
and reading a book to a lucky Junior class. They also had a yummy pizza lunch with a couple of their
friends and were allowed to hand out certificates at assembly!! A very busy day for them, which also
included visiting all classes with their clipboards to check for health and safety compliance posters;
handing out Principal award stickers to good children and making Christmas decorations out of clay
with a couple of Senior students. I tell you, the life of a school Principal is a busy one, eh Maddie and
Matilda?

I am pleased to announce that the teacher the girls helped interview, has been appointed to our school
for 2025. She will be our new Year 2 teacher working in Room 5. We are excited to be welcoming
Naisha Lal to Boulcott School. We have now finalised classrooms and year levels for next year and they
are as follows:

https://d2u4q3iydaupsp.cloudfront.net/uploads/2000-constrained-a9a8dfbc-f484-41b6-a709-4de741512b66
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You may notice a slight change in the composition of our Year 3/4 classes. Initially we were planning to
have two straight Year 4 classes and two straight Year 3 classes and one composite Year 3/4 class for
2025. However, we have now decided to continue with the status quo and have five Year 3/4 composite
classes with only 22 students in each class. We believe this structure is in the best interests of both
students and teachers.

Harakeke Athletics Day was postponed due to poor weather last Friday, however, we had a really fun
day on Monday with our youngest children participating in lots of exciting events from long jump to
sprints, and high jump to bean bag throws. A highlight for many was the teachers dressing up in
inflatable costumes to join in the fun!! It was lovely to see so many parents coming along to watch their
children, and /or help us out with supervision - thank you to you all.

Wishing you all a lovely weekend,

Ngā mihi nui

Rachael and the team at Boulcott

Kiwaha o te Wiki
Term 4 - Week 6 and 7

Wiki tuaono - Week 6

Wiki tuawhitu - Week 7
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Cheer Awards - Term 4
Congratulations!!

Congratulations to the following students who have been our
CHEER recipients from our last assembly.

A student at Boulcott School who earns a ‘CHEER’ from the
school community will have been displaying one or more of the

following values: Confidence, Honesty, Enthusiasm, Excellence and Respect.

Room 1: Mia, Matilda

Room 2: Charlee, Wilden, Harry

Room 3: Ollie, Ayva, Quin

Room 4: Sadik, Daniel, Arshia

Room 5: Aroha, Vy

Room 6: Fons, Kobe

Room 7: James, Maggie

Room 8: Fina, Analise

Room 9: Zyne, Ethan

Room 10: Scarlett, Ted, Sofia, Eleanor

Room 11: Eva, Paora

https://d2u4q3iydaupsp.cloudfront.net/uploads/2000-constrained-b5a6a974-5a00-4e3a-88ab-d7b58898ea8c


Room 12: Ronan, Kahvae, Flynn

Room 14: James, Valentina

Room 15: Basil, Jasper

Room 16: Sahand, Zahra

Events and Important Dates
Coming up!

Tue, 26 Nov - Regional Athletics - Newtown

Wed, 27 Nov - Assembly at 2:20pm in the hall

Thur, 28 Nov - Year 6's Room 1 & 3 - World of Waste Tour,
Regional Athletics - Newtown (pp day)

Fri, 29 Nov - All Library books returned to school

Tue, 3 Dec - Boulcott House Sports

Wed, 4 Dec - Christmas Carnival 4-7pm and Cushion Concert 5.30pm-6pm

Thur, 5 Dec - Year 6's Room 2 & 4 - World of Waste Tour

Mon, 9 Dec - Avalon Park Trip

Tue, 10 Dec - Assembly at 2:20pm in the hall

Wed, 11 Dec - Road Patrol Pool Party, Year 6 Leavers' Garden Party event 4pm-5:30pm

Sat, 14 Dec - Whānau Rōpu pool party @ Ngaengae Pool

Mon, 16 Dec - Students meet 2025 Class & Teacher, school reports go home

Tue, 17 Dec - Final Assembly, School finishes at 1pm

PB4L
Positive Behaviour 4 Learning

For the next two weeks our focus will be on Respect
: Whakamiha - showing empathy.

We will discuss the importance of:

Respecting others’ feelings

Understanding people’s emotions

Putting ourselves in others’ shoes

https://d2u4q3iydaupsp.cloudfront.net/uploads/2000-constrained-5a71013a-d7f4-4e37-acd0-e20385ae46d0


School Library
Library Books - return to library by Friday, 29 November

Hi everyone,

Please can all library books be returned to the library slot by

Friday, 29 November, have a check under your bed! just in
case to you have any library books at home that should be at
school.

Thank you

Home and School Committee
Christmas Carnival!

The Home and School Committee are excited to let you know
about our upcoming Christmas Carnival which we will be
running at the annual Boulcott School Christmas Cushion
Concert on Wednesday, 4 December from 4pm to 7pm for
Boulcott School families.

There will be food, fun and games on the field before and after
the Christmas Cushion Concert, which will run from
5:30pm – 6pm.

The Cushion Concert is a Christmas singalong, with our
children performing some festive delights for us all. More details to follow on this. 

We will need some volunteers to help with the food stalls and entertainment, as well as set up
and pack down on the day. If you are able to help please follow this link to sign
up: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E4CAEAC2FA2F9C25-53124742-boulcott

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.signupgenius.com_go_10C0E4CAEAC2FA2F9C25-2D53124742-2Dboulcott&amp;d=DwMFAg&amp;c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&amp;r=Gw1WFNBeL76sspmEwcchTmWpT50XPlEWijypmKx3GZY&amp;m=O7C2uXZGDLxRQsW8wkvqjGb32cUQm9w2bUdbmH1r-3FbHCGTU3LUomfVS_BnSHo2&amp;s=rHKQZYzQOeIyrN1wdyl1u93rVGa2q5L8QRMs0xdbme8&amp;e=
https://d2u4q3iydaupsp.cloudfront.net/uploads/2000-constrained-74539c98-f694-42f5-aed5-a4ef1d471451


Year 5 students visited Mayor
Campbell Barry
On Friday, 8 November a group of Year 5 students visited
Mayor Campbell Barry at his office located in the Hutt City
Council building. They were treated to afternoon tea, and were
able to discuss what is currently happening in Lower Hutt
and the wider community.

Afterwards, there was an opportunity to visit where all the
major decisions are made, and how various issues are

discussed and debated. Everyone agreed that all of the Hutt Valley is excitedly awaiting the opening of
the newly developed Naenae swimming pool - Te Ngaengae Pool and Fitness Centre!

Sports News
Thank you Total Touch for some amazing photos of our
wonderful students having a great time playing touch over the
last few weeks.

Interzone Athletics

On Tuesday, 19 November we had 33 students go and
represent Boulcott School at the Interzone Athletics event. It

was a tough day with some strong competition and all our students represented themselves, their
whānau and Boulcott School with great pride.

Thank you to the parents that helped supervised and transported our students. Again we really
appreciate your support. Thank you also to the families and extended whānau that came down to
cheer everyone on. Your encouragement goes a long way and your support helps make all the
difference.

We have approximately 20 students moving through to the Regional Athletics on Tuesday, 26
November (ppt Thursday, 28 November) at Newtown Park.

Look out for our next newsletter to hear the results and check out some photos from the Interzone
event and Regional Athletics.

Top House

On Tuesday, 3 December Boulcott School will be having a Top House event. This is an event that is
designed for the students to work together in a range of fun activities, show their CHEER values while
supporting each other and having lots of FUN.

We will be encouraging students to come in House colours for the day. Keep an eye out for an email
with more information and timings next week.

Netball Year 1 - 4

It is so great to see our Year 1 -4 students enjoying their netball on Saturday mornings. I think those
smiles says it all.



Uniforms

Remember to please return all Boulcott School sports uniforms (netball skirts and basketball singlets)

Upcoming events

Regional Athletics - Tuesday, 26 November (ppt) Thursday, 28 November @ Newtown Park.

Top House - Tuesday, 3 December @ Boulcott School

Touch Year 1 - 6 - Last games of touch on Thursday, 5 December

Year 1 - 4 Netball - Last games of netball Saturday, 7 December

Launchpad
Christmas Gift Giving Project!

Shoebox Christmas.mp4

This video was created on the 30th of October...  Now it's only
34 days till Christmas!

A HUGE thank you to all the wonderful people that have brought in new toys to contribute to the
Launchpad Christmas gift giving. We will continue to collect items up until the end of November, so
make the most of the Black Friday sales! Please leave your unwrapped new toys in the box by the
Christmas tree in the foyer. We would also appreciate wrapping paper.

Some ideas for gifts include:

Something to love like a soft toy or a fun game.

Something to play with like a frisbee, a skipping rope, or a ball.

Something to wear like a hat, socks or PJ’s.

Something for school like felts or a pencil case.

Something to read like a book or a magazine.

https://d2u4q3iydaupsp.cloudfront.net/uploads/2000-constrained-3a756958-c529-4036-b0b6-9ca78c8c71f8
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1LpiXRo6XaHkDsnXZ53JEhzlInQVeN_Jf/view?usp=sharing


If you would like to find out more about Launchpad this link gives more information.

If your child would like to opt-in to this programme simply grab a form from the office or go to this link
to enable your tamariki to join us. 

We’d love to see you on a Friday morning from 8am - 8:30am

Penny and Mrs Cody

Yummy Stickers
Thank you so much!

We want to say a huge thank you to all the families for
collecting yummy stickers this year. Boulcott School has raised
$367 through yummy stickers, we are looking forward to some
new sports gear to start Term 1!

Please keep collecting if you can and bring them in to Ms
Hassell in Room 5 as we will participate again next year! 

Get your friends, family, neighbours collecting the Yummy
Fruit Stickers to help out Boulcott School. Shop at your local New World, Pak 'n' Save, or participating
Four Square stores.

Purchase Yummy apples, either bags with cut-out labels or individual apples with Yummy stickers. One
cut-out label is worth 10 Yummy stickers!

Place the Yummy stickers on sticker collection sheets and bring them into school.

Our Yummy stickers will then be converted into a winning share of the $200,000 sports prize pool from
DG Sport.

*Newsflash: There is now an addition to the Yummy family - Hailstone Hero apple bags. A wild spring
storm hit the Hawkes Bay, damaging a significant amount of the apple crop with hail. Although these
look funny, they still taste yummy. The official cut-out is not on these bags, but you can collect the
round bar-code sticker as 10 points. These are Yummy apples but branded Hailstone Heroes and
available in both New World and Pak 'n' Saves.

Sticker collection sheets - you can print them from the Yummy Fruit website:
https://www.yummyfruit.co.nz/schools/

Many thanks for your support!

https://d2u4q3iydaupsp.cloudfront.net/uploads/2000-constrained-6c39ef69-f085-4001-8790-16adf65bb243
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Community Notices
Events and Activities Happening in the Community

Piano Lessons at Boulcott
School-

Keen for Piano next year?

Get in early to have your child’s name down for openings in
Jonathan Crehan’s Piano Lessons for Term 1, 2025 (held at

Boulcott School during school hours). Over the past 15 years Jonathan has developed an incredible
programme of music to help kids enjoy piano learning and performing. Sign up at 
https://gopiano.co.nz/

Goodtime Music Academy -

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__gopiano.co.nz_&amp;d=DwMDaQ&amp;c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&amp;r=Gw1WFNBeL76sspmEwcchTmWpT50XPlEWijypmKx3GZY&amp;m=z_F0f8x_l2hHfrM5dOyYPZy3d3AhZxPhG2SsQ5ujr1sPmL-IiIB6xtm8GctRdKVt&amp;s=kf1ucLeQFROqLHm6DktyIjoWqw9m9KMndT0_94kEpL8&amp;e=
https://d2u4q3iydaupsp.cloudfront.net/uploads/2000-constrained-5d9f5b45-6eaa-4b30-8daa-f876a5f827a3
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Brenda Larkin Reading Specialist
-

https://d2u4q3iydaupsp.cloudfront.net/uploads/2000-constrained-f2b3e61c-082f-4ac1-954b-0f932e269fa8
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sKids Before and After School Care
Term 4 - What's on! Pancake Breakfast - Each Thursday from 7,
November

 

School Calendar 2024 & 2025 Dates
Term Dates and Public Holidays

Term Dates 2024 -

Term 1: Thursday, 1 February - Friday, 12 April

Term 2: Monday, 29 April - Friday, 5 July

Term 3: Monday, 22 July - Friday, 27 September

Term 4: Monday, 14 October - Tuesday, 17 December

Term Dates 2025 -

Term 1: Monday, 3 February - Friday, 11 April

Term 2: Monday, 28 April - Friday, 27 June

Term 3: Monday, 14 July - Friday, 19 September

https://d2u4q3iydaupsp.cloudfront.net/uploads/2000-constrained-c1199d4b-d601-463e-b854-236f84f494b0
https://d2u4q3iydaupsp.cloudfront.net/uploads/2000-constrained-08cbd5e5-0f3b-4df8-b72f-35b789aa674b


Term 4: Monday, 6 October - Tuesday, 16 December

Teacher Only Days:

TBC

Public Holidays 2025:

Thursday, 6 February: Waitangi Day - School Closed

Monday, 2 June: King's Birthday - School Closed

Friday, 20 June: Matariki - School Closed

Monday, 27 October: Labour Day - School Closed

Hats for Term 4 and Term 1
Hats are compulsory for all students during Term 4 and Term
1. You are welcome to provide your own wide brimmed hat
(no caps) for you child.

If a student doesn't have a hat at morning tea or lunchtime
they will need to sit under the shade sail during these times.

If you would like to purchase a Boulcott School hat please
complete an order form. The hat order forms are held at the
school office, orders will be processed and issued on a
Thursday each week, after payment is received.

Many thanks



Nood Food
Boulcott School is a 'Nood Food' school

This means that we encourage students to have 'wrapper free'
food in their lunchboxes. Please unwrap food and put it into
smaller containers or straight into their lunchboxes. 

We are also a water only school. Please send a drink bottle
filled with water with your child to school. There are drinking

fountains outside, if your child forgets their bottle. 

Many thanks

Boulcott School

https://d2u4q3iydaupsp.cloudfront.net/uploads/2000-constrained-6552bb9c-05e8-4977-88f6-0af40a6387ea


Lost Property
Please come and have a look!

Please come and have a look through our lost property. It is
kept in the corridor area by Room 8 and 9 . Anything left
unclaimed will be donated to charity at the end of each term.

Many Thanks

Boulcott School wishes to thank all
our sponsors
For your continued support of our school community
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